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               Newsletter:  Margaret Haslam 01372 724138, 3 Elm Grove Epsom KT18 7LZ

                Membership Secretary and Newsletter Distribution: Steve Roebuck  0208 394 2168

                Show Secretary: Cathy Flitter 07821 277708

Dear Member, if you have any news or garden related small ads that you would like to be included in the Newsletter, please phone me, 01372 724138, or email me, margarethaslam6@gmail.com
Looking forward to our lovely Flower Show on July 24th!
On 12th April John Baker gave us a very informative talk about 'Lovely Lilies'. There is some confusion in Catalogues as there are over a hundred species in the lily family, let alone plants that are called 'Lily' such as waterlilies, toad lilies, hemerocallis and alstromerias. Helpfully species are usually named by the area of the world where they were first found. The lily in annunciation paintings is Candidum, the Madonna lily, and this can  also be seen in paintings of Adam and Eve being expelled from the Garden of Eden as lilies were supposed to have sprung from the ground where their tears fell.
Ernest Wilson was an early bulb collector and went to China for the Veitch Company in the 1900s. He came back with hundreds of new varieties for the company, but never forgot his first sight and scent of the Regal lily growing in thousands on the side of a mountain as he came round the corner! 
North American species are Pardlinum and Superbum, both orange with turned back petals.
North hybrids, however, are Asiatic hybrids produced by Dr Christopher North, born in 1917, particularly suited to growing in colder climes. Lots of his wonderful flowers are still growing in Perth Botanical Garden. These often have girls' names. Dr North turned to lily propagation after many years work on standardising cabbages. His most famous innovation was 'January King.'
Oriental lilies came from Japan and the far east. These are the lilies with wonderful scent, produced from little hairs in their throat. They can be beautifully marked with tiny spots. However, they are not very easy to grow here, probably because in the wild they like to live on the side of a volcano. These need shelter from hot sun and wind. Hybridisers have managed to get them to grow with their flowers facing upwards so they can be admired, naturally they grow hanging downwards.
Asiatic Hybrids have beautifully coloured flowers, John showed us a slide of a magnificent greeny yellow one with a maroon throat. These do not have any scent. 'Brushmarks' are speckled and streaked just as if they had been painted.
Trumpet Lilies come from China, India and the Pacific Islands. 'Longiflorum' is the small flowered one that is a favourite for flower arranging. Commercial growers like 'L A Revolution' as it can be grown all year round, with cold storage for part of the year. 

Lily bulbs are composed of concentric scales and can split after flowering and take a year or so to build up strength again. You can propagate them by lifting the spent bulb and dividing the scales. Dip in fungicide and leave in a plastic bag with vermiculite. In a few months tiny roots will have grown and you can pot them on. Stoloniferous bulbs can send out roots with daughter bulbs further away, so be careful digging around these. Some lilies make stem bulblets. These look like little balls in the axils of leaves and will develop tiny roots towards the end of the growing season. Just pick these off and plant them.

Lilies need good drainage, so use pots if you have boggy ground or they will rot. In containers plant three, so they have plenty of room, and use John Innes compost No 1, or Ericaceous soil. They will need protection in winter. John puts his pots against the fence and covers them with oak leaves to shelter them. Watch out for mice who eat the new shoots when they start growing. You could bring them into a garage. Feed them as soon as they start growing. They do need constant moisture, such as a leaky pipe, but don't water from above or you will see fungal diseases. 

Red Lily Beetle comes out in February. It's larvae look like droppings, which they stick on their coats for disguise. If you spot one, put one hand underneath when you go for it, because they love to just drop on the ground and lie upside down so you can't see their dark underneath against the background. If you can't catch them you could try Provado Insecticide spray. This has been re-formulated to save bees and unfortunately is no longer effective against vine weevil or gall midge. You will know if your lilies have this as the buds will be the wrong shape and you will see they are full of tiny maggots if you cut them open. Don't put them on your compost heap: burn them or put them in your bin. Best to grow varieties that flower in late June , July or August as gall midges have gone by then. 
Lily of the Incas, Peruvian Lily or Alstromeria is rightly popular! It grows from edible tuberous roots which mulitply rapidly. John plants it in a pot to stop it spreading everywhere. Keep picking the flowers or they will make seed pods and stop. They are not troubled by many pests and diseases, just slugs and snails, also red spider mite like to lay eggs on the leaves, get rid of them! If the leaves get spots just pick them off. Bring pots in during the winter, frost will kill the tuberous roots. Wearing gloves would be an idea when you are replanting them if you have sensitive skin. These flower for a really long time, Spring until Autumn.

Lastly Day-Lilies, Hemerocallis. These make new flowers every day and are easy to hybridise, so now there are 80,000 registered cultivars! Originally these came from China, where they were eaten by Emperor Huan Ti as he thought they would make him wise. They didn't prevent him being murdered by poisoning when he was only 36 though. These grow in a large range of soils and enjoy lots of compost and sun. You could try growing your own new lily! Romove the petals and dab the pollen from one flower on to the stamen of another and cover the end with a twist of foil to stop bees interfering. Plant the resulting seeds and see what happens! John has done this very successfully and showed us slides of beautifully marked lilies. He is trying to raise a blue one, and has managed mauve, and also blue centres, but is still trying! Plant them in Spring or Autumn, 1' to 2' apart in the ground. Dead- head spent blooms. Look out for varieties named 'Thorns and Fangs', they have such frilly edges that they look like teeth! Members asked questions about these, the hot summer last year seemed to have made them spread? Yes, it did! Dig a few up and replant in another area, also hostas. Hemerocallis not flowering, just leaves? Maybe need feeding to get them going. Tomato food is just the thing. A very informative talk!
Cherill Sands will tell us about 'Arts and Craft Gardens' on  May 17th, and on 21st June Hilary Kirk, who gave us the talk about Low Allergen Planting last year, will give us an update on this with some advice about 'Planting for Bees.' 
Our photography competition was very popular last year, and so we are planning an Epsom Garden Society Calendar this year, and invite everyone to take seasonal photos throughout the year and to submit them by email to Cathy Flitter, catherine.flitter2@ntlworld.com by 1st September to allow for printing time. Winners to be chosen by members of the Committee, except they will stand back and not judge any that they enter. We need a photo for each month and one overall winner for the front cover that will win an Old Moat Garden voucher. Thank you to them! Landscape shaped photos are preferable, and for subject you are in charge, whatever you think would be suitable. Photos that you took last year or so are perfectly O.K., otherwise we were a bit worried that Autumn might not have many entries. Looking forward to seeing your entries!
HPS Southern Counties Group Plant Sale: Saturday 22nd May 2021, 10am to 12.30pm and 2pm to 4.30pm. Rickleden, Maddox Lane, Little Bookham, KT23 3BS. 50% of proceeds to be donated to the Old Barn Hall, Great Bookham. There will be a large variety of quality home-propagated plants, including climbers, shrubs, perennials, ferns, grasses, succulents and vegetables all very competitively priced.

Free entry. All plants will be priced in multiples of £1.

There is no parking at Rickleden or in Maddox Lane, but some parking will be available on the grass triangle at the junction of Maddox Lane with Little Bookham Street and further parking at Bookham Station or on Little Bookham Street. There will be a payment table at the exit and cash or cheques can be deposited in a box, no change will be given.

For further information about HPS Southern Counties Group please see their website: www.hps-southerncounties.co.uk
After the flower arranging demonstration in March Audrey Simpson had lots of enquiries about how to continue, and recommends that anyone interested in learning about flower arranging – and hopefully thinking of taking part in our Summer Show this year – might like to look at the NAFAS website which contains videos, tutorials and plenty more. Educational booklets, such as the NAFAS Illustrated Booklet of Basic Designs for Flower Arranging, may be purchased via their website.
Small Ads.: recommended compost 'Black Gold', from compostdirect.co.uk, peat free, and prompt delivery. Plant Sale for charity behind the hedge at 22 Manor Green Road, please put the money for any plant you would like though the letter box in an envelope.              Best wishes Margaret

